Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus

Minutes of 81st Annual General Meeting
Tuesday 21st November 2017 at 8.30pm

King Edward VII School

120 members present

1. Apologies for Absence
Alan Anderson, Helen Mathers, Kate Arrowsmith, Jim Monarch, Pamela Leon, Louise Dawson, Kate Harkness, Margaret Brugger, Libby Blassberg, Daphne Sidney, Caroline Hughes-Lawson, Hilary Olson, Ros Hackney, Rebecca Hutten Glen Musgrave, Jane Parkin, Kirsty Christer, Steve Terry, Peter Jones, Janet Beddus.     

2. Minutes of the AGM of 2016 were accepted as an accurate and true record of the 2016 AGM and signed by the chair. Proposed Patrick Vaughan, Seconded Paul Bedwell.

3. Matters arising from the minutes
None.

4. Update on the change from an Unincorporated Charity, (UC) to Charitable Incorporated Organisation, (CIO)
The Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus was approved as a CIO on 17th October 2017, registered charity number 1175185. The UC has not yet been wound up so at the moment the two co-exist which is normal practice in these circumstances. The UC will close once the assets have been transferred to the CIO, a process which Graham Dawson is overseeing in accordance with Charities Commission guidance.

5. Trustee Annual Report 2017 (previously circulated and now attached.)

5.1 Anne Adams gave an explanation of the changes to the report format now that we are a CIO.

· The first 2 pages list required elements that will largely be the same each year- structure & governance, objectives & activities, including a formal statement from the Trustees about the public benefit.
· There is a focus on public benefit and achievement against the charitable objectives, (education of the public via performance of a wide repertoire.)

· Inclusion of future plans.

· A slightly different presentation of the accounts and inclusion of the Examiner's report.

Questions were invited from the floor. There were none.

Anne Adams and Graham Dawson were thanked by the Chairman for their work on this issue. Also thanked were Julie Smethurst and Angela Argenzio for their work in previous years.

5.2 Graham Dawson presented the finance report. He explained the reason for of a longer-than-usual financial year this year and a shorter-than-usual financial year next year. He recommended that subscriptions remain as last year at £132 with a concessionary rate of £36. There were no questions from the floor.

5.3 Richard Pike, (Independent Examiner,) gave a short report stating his satisfaction with the way the finances had been recorded. Richard was thanked.

5.4 The Trustee Annual Report, including the Finance Officer's Report and the recommended subscription rates, was formally adopted. Proposed Katrina Hulse, seconded Janet Bower. The vote was unanimously in favour of the adoption.

6. Election of Officers and Members' Representatives to the committee 
Having been proposed and seconded in accordance with procedure, the following Officers and Members' Representatives were elected unopposed.
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It was noted that Paul Duffield will continue to act as transport manager and Richard Salt, (Making Music Rep,) would continue to be invited to meetings as a co-opted member.

A statement from John Spence, (Membership Officer,) was read out. He signalled his future planned resignation from his position at the AGM of 2018 for family reasons. He thanked all members for their support and offered his help to his successor.

It was announced from the platform that volunteers are now being sought to shadow John this year in preparation for taking over next season. John was thanked and received warm applause.

7. Appointment of Independent Examiner
Richard Pike was thanked for his work and he agreed to continue. He was duly appointed as Independent Examiner with agreement from members.
8. Chairman’s Remarks
Paul offered warm thanks to all members of the committee. He also thanked 2 people who are not on the committee but whose volunteering work has been important to the chorus for many years. Peter Miles is standing down as Chorus Graphic Designer. Kirsty Christer is standing down from her work on the Chorus Website. Presentations were made to Peter and to Kirsty (in her absence)

 9. President's Remarks
Rachel Copley thanked the people who work for the chorus including chairman Paul Henstridge. She mentioned the professional musicians who work to improve the sound of the chorus. She particularly mentioned Darius who leads us with great patience and humour.

There was appreciative applause from the floor.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm.

